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MEMORANDUM FOR  HOLLOMAN AFB CHILD & YOUTH PROGRAMS (CYP) PATRONS 
 
FROM:  49 WG/CC 
 
SUBJECT:  HAFB COVID-19 Directive 2, Change 2 - Holloman AFB Child & Youth Programs Guidance 
 
1.  Effective 16 March 2020 (Change 2 – 20 March 2020), all child and youth participants are restricted from 
entering any Holloman Air Force Base (HAFB) Child and Youth Program if they have been outside 50 miles 
from Holloman AFB beginning 16 March 2020, the State of New Mexico, with the exception of El Paso, Texas 
and Las Cruces, New Mexico.  in the last 14 days.  Additionally, staff have been directed to monitor participant’s 
temperatures prior to classroom entrance. 
 
2.  Patrons, if this impacts your child, please be prepared to undergo a medical screening by the 49th Medical 
Group (49 MDG) Public Health personnel.  Public Health personnel will determine the next steps forward and 
will make the final determination on when your child is permitted to enter the program.   
 
3. If this directive impacts your ability to perform your duties, please contact your supervisor for further 
coordination.   
 
4. If either guardian of a child have been placed on Restriction of Movement status, your child is not permitted to 
enter Child and Youth Programs until you are cleared by 49 MDG Public Health.  If you are teleworking we 
strongly encourage your child does not use the Child and Youth Programs. 
 
5. Truth in reporting regarding you and your child’s status is mandatory and part of the service member’s duty.  
Failure to comply could result in administrative or disciplinary action under Article 92, UCMJ.   
 
7. All families who have not utilized child care due to HAFB COVID-19 directives will not be charged for these 
services, effective as of 16 March 2020. For families who paid in advance, but did not utilize care, you will 
receive a credit for future services. Children will not lose their child care space if absent from care while HAFB 
COVID-19 directives are in place. 
 
8. Effective 23 March 2020, only members who have been designated by their unit commander as necessary to 
mission execution will be allowed to utilize the Child Development Centers or the School Age Program. 
 
 
 
 

JOSEPH L. CAMPO, Colonel, USAF 
Commander 

 
 


		2020-03-20T16:51:20-0600
	CAMPO.JOSEPH.L.1092927268




